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Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator
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CALL TO ORDER:







Diane Cho, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 

Motion(I) was made by Mr. Parker, seconded by Mr. Parham and unanimously carried to approve the April 24, 2013 meeting minutes as submitted. 

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

The Complaint Committee reported on the status of the following complaints:

11-AR-09 
-
Open;
Final Order signed, sent to Respondent 
12-AR-06
-
Open;
Follow up with Respondent for remainder                  





of fine

13-AR-11
-
Open;
Follow up with Respondent regarding 






return of license

13-AR-12
-
Closed;
Respondent has complied
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Motion (II) was made by Mr. Edmeades, seconded by Ms. Westerhout and unanimously carried to accept the report of the Complaint Committee.

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY


The Board approved the following applications for reciprocal licensing:

Tomra J. Russell

16945
Tony Callaway

17295

Philip Robbie


17318
Leon W. Derachman
17326


Robert J. Scheaffner
17327
David G. Feth

17328


James I. Adamson

17329
Sho-Ping Chin

17333


Charles S. Klee

17334
Kevin B. Sullivan
17325


James E. Schram

17335
John Aikman

17336

Kenneth M. Bere

17337
Frank Cunha

17338

Jesse A. Dixon


17339
Bogue L. Ebbrecht
17340

Sunjung Han


17341
Jeffrey M. Jerrels
17342

Stephen A. Laurie

17343
Fred G. Margulies
17344

Aran A. McCarthy

17347
John J. Rency

17346

Patrick G. Staniford
17347
Ellen Talbot-Yashar
17348

Janis Vilums, Jr

17349
Steven J. Woodyatt
17350

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR ARCHITECTURAL REGISTRATION EXAM

The Board approved the following applications for the Architectural Registration Examination:
David J. Buddendeck



Helena C. Cerda-Kun
Patricia C. Chen



Jah-Ras Hodge

John Y. Li




Martina D. Reilly

Timothy M. Stasiak
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR FIRM PERMIT 

The Board approved the following applications for the Certificate of Authorization:

Goodshall Kane O'Rourke Architects, LLC



17293


Mark C. Meyer Architects, Inc





17319


Thompson Associates, Architects and Planners, Ltd

17322


Powers Brown Architecture of Virginia LLC


17330


Atlantic Design Group, Inc.





17331


RDG IA, Inc.








17332


Bestudio, LLC








17351

C. L. Helt, Architect, Inc.





17352

Adaptive Architectural Design





17353
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR REINSTATEMENT
The Board unanimously approved 11 applications for reinstatement.
DENIALS

Motion (III) was made by Mr. Edmeades, seconded by Ms. Westerhout and unanimously carried to deny three applications for incompleteness.
CORRESPONDENCE

Debra Cooley Email

The Board received an email on May 15, 2013 from Debra Cooley of Robson Forensic Inc. The company provides "forensic architectural services" for legal proceedings. The company employs both architects and professional engineers and they prepare reports and analysis "where scientific and technical" responses are necessary. The purpose of Ms Cooley's writing was to ask the Board if, in our state, this is the practice of architecture.

The Board referred to Section § 3-101, Definitions;

   (2) "Practice architecture" includes:

      (i) architectural design and preparation of related documents;
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(ii) consultation;


 (iii) design coordination;

      (iv) evaluation;

      (v) investigation; and

      (vi) planning.

Thus preparation of reports and/or investigations is the practice of architect in this state.  The Board asked Ms Trust to prepare the response to Ms Cooley.
NCARB

The Board received a news release from NCARB regarding its initiative to extend delivery of the architectural registration examination (A.R.E.) to three foreign countries, France, United Arab Emirates and China. This was conveyed as informational only. 

 
The Board received a news release from NCARB apprising the Board of changes to the Broadly Experience Architects Program (BEA).


NCARB has restructured the fee schedule for the BEA program that will benefit those applicants having difficulties meeting the requirements. Currently the entire fee is required to re-submit a dossier. The new schedule will require fees for only the parts of the dossier that needs resubmission and setting a cap of five thousand dollars ($5000.00) for the program.
 Proposed IDP Changes

Also received from NCARB is correspondence asking for the Board's comments on two proposed changes to the Intern Development Program (IDP) Guidelines. 

NCARB is proposing to allow credit for valid short term employment situations. Currently, the minimum level of employment is 15 hours a week for at least eight weeks duration. NCARB will recognize experience earned in some non-traditional settings such as work during summer breaks and projects of limited scope and duration of just weeks.
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Secondly the candidate can register for the IDP program upon completion of high school or the equivalency, and wishes to pursue architecture. Currently the candidate must be enrolled in a college program or in a work situation related to architect in order to enroll.

The Board is in support of both of the proposals and will convey the same to NCARB.

OLD BUSINESS
Veterans Full Employment Act


Ms Trust stated that the Department is taking the initiative to implement Veterans Full Employment Act which takes effect July 1, 2013. Provisions are required for the expeditious issuance of 6-month temporary licenses and for reciprocity for veterans and spouses. Consideration of relevant training and experience gained while in military service and for spouses of service personnel can be applied to training and education requirements for certification or licensure as well.
LEGISLATIVE UPDATE
PE Firm Bill

Ms Trust informed the Board that after some amendments, the firm bill for Professional Engineers passed. With the new language, this Board is in full support of the PE'S efforts. 

The Board agreed they would like the firm permit bill covering the architects, professional land surveyors, landscape architects re-introduced next year with the same amendments as the professional engineer's bill
Electronic Plans Submissions

It had been conveyed to the Board that Prince George's county, Maryland is not only accepting electronic drawing, but they are requesting "working" electronic files.  Electronic "working drawing" can be manipulated, and that is a major concern of the Board.

After a brief discussion, the Board thought this may be a topic for the Joint Chairs as it can and will affect all design boards. Ms Cho will add Electronic Submissions to the agenda of the Joint Chairs.
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HEARING

 The Maryland Board of Architects conducted a hearing to solicit the public opinion on proposed regulations for continuing professional competency for architects. The hearing began at 11:00am, Chair Diane Cho presided.

Mr. Daniel Bailey, President of the American Institute of Architects (AIA) Maryland testified on behalf of the members. His first comment was in reference to 09.21.05.04B which says that courses must "fall into health, safety, and welfare content areas identified by NCARB". He noted that in the previous CPC requirements both NCARB and the AIA were referenced but the new regulations do not include AIA consistently. Mr. Bailey said that both should be referenced throughout the regulations.

The second comment relates to the number of credits required to reactivate from emeritus status.  The new regulation requires 24 PDH which the membership feels is too much, Mr. Parker stated that it should not be easier to reactivate than to renew.


The Board thanked Mr. Bailey for his comments and stated the Board will review the regulations and make changes as required.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, motion (IV) was made by Mr. Bowden, seconded by Mr. Parker and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:45 a.m.
​​__________With Corrections


_____Without Corrections





______       

Diane Cho, Chair

__________________________

Date
